
TO:   Mayor and City Council of the City of Dacula 

FROM:  Brittni Nix, City Administrator  

   

DATE:  February 24, 2023 

 

SUBJECT: Ordinance to amend Chapter 26 – Vehicles and Traffic  

__________________________________________________________________  

 

The City has received multiple complaints about trucks utilizing residential roads 

throughout the City. Specifically, nearby construction projects are generating 

increased truck traffic along Tanner Road.  

 

Staff recommends amending the current ordinance to address citizen concerns and 

to increase enforceability for the Marshal’s Department. The provided 

Amendments include, but are not limited to:  

 

- Remove Tanner Road, Broad Street, and McMillan Road from the 

designated truck route, as these formerly approved truck routes are no longer 

safe for such traffic.  

 

- Authorize the City Administrator to designate and post notices regarding 

appropriate truck prohibition signs.  

 

- Characterize trucks by length and number of wheels as opposed to weight. 

The subject descriptors will assist with enforcement.  

 

Staff recommends approving the provided Ordinance to amend Chapter 26 - 

Vehicles and Traffic effective immediately.  


